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SUNDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2019 

ST. GENEVIEVE CHURCH 
Established in 1859 

100 S. Espina St. 
Las Cruces, NM 88001 
Phone (575) 524-9649 

Fax (575-524-3263 
E-mail sgcchurch@qwestoffice.net 

Website:  stgen.info 

Clergy 
Rev. Rogelio Martínez, Pastor 
Rev. Theophine Okafor-Administrator 
Monsignor Juan Moreno 
Deacon Louis A. Roman 
Deacon Steve Apodaca 
 
Office Staff 
Maggie Candia-Parish Administrator 
Terri & Stephany-Secretaries 
Ofelia-Housekeeper 
 
Office Hours  
Monday-Thursday 9:00 AM-5:00 PM 
Friday 9:00 AM-12 Noon 
 
Parish Hall  523-0974 or 640-5633 
E-mail  sgcchurch@qwestoffice.net 
 
Mass Schedule 
Daily Mass (Mon-Sat)  7:00 AM 
Saturdays: 5:00 PM 
Sundays: 8:00 AM & 12:30 PM
(Español)  
9:30 AM, 11:00 AM, & 5:00 PM 
(English) 
Holy Days: 7:00 AM & 6:00 PM 
 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturdays  10:00—11:00 AM  &  
                    4:00—5:00 PM 
 
Religious Education for Children 
Saturdays 9:00 AM 
Cuca Medina, Grades 1-6 
 
Religious Education for the Youth 
Sundays 9:00 AM 
Joey Valenzuela, Grades 7-12  
 
RCIA Adults-Tuesdays 6:30 PM 
Children-Sunday 9:15 AM, Lucy Leyva 

 
Adult Confirmation 
Monday 7:00 PM Dcn. Louis Román 
 
First Saturday Rosary 10:00 AM 
 
St. Vincent De Paul Thursday 
 9:00 AM - 11:00 AM  at Parish Hall 
 
Marriage 
Please call the office 6 months in  
advance for preparation  
 
Secular Franciscan Order (Spanish) 
Second Sunday of the Month 
1:00 PM in the Conference Room 
 
Bingo 
Thursday, Friday & Sunday 7:00 
P.M. at Parish Hall 

ST. GENEVIEVE’S MISSION STATEMENT 
The mission of Saint Genevieve Church is to increase the awareness of 
Christ’s presence in our homes and community. We are dedicated to help-
ing those in need of spiritual and material assistance and we encourage all 
people to fully utilize their gifts in service to others. Our ultimate goal is to 
draw all people towards holiness and a closer relationship with God.  
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ST. GENEVIEVE CHURCH     LAS CRUCES, NM                                                                                                    

PRAY FOR THE SICK IN OUR COMMUNITY 

DIVINE MERCY CHAPLET 
Join us to pray the Chaplet of Divine Mercy every Saturday at 
3:00 PM . 

REPORT SEXUAL ABUSE 
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual abuse 
by clergy or church personnel, contact the Victim’s Assistance 
Coordinator for the Diocese of Las Cruces at (575) 523-7577.   

Let us pray for our faithfully departed parishioners 
and their loved ones: 
†Alfredo H. Garcia 
†Amanda Banuelos 

                     MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK OF 
October 12-19, 2019 

 
Saturday (12th)   
 5:00 PM †Parishioners by Pastor    
      
Sunday  (13th) 28th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 8:00 AM †Simona Holguin by Julia Holguin   
 9:30 AM    
 11:00 AM  
 12:30 PM †Albino Martinez by Sara Martinez   
 5:00 PM Mickey Marquez for Healing   
      
Monday (14th) St. Callistus I, Pope & Martyr 
 7:00 AM Joshua Raymond Garcia-Happy Birthday by Family 
     

Tuesday (15th) St. Teresa of Jesus 
 7:00 AM Robert J. Fleming by Dolores Fleming   
 6:00 PM For healing of granddaughter, Rachel, by Grandma Esther 
    
Wednesday (16th) St. Hedwig, Religious; St. Margaret Mary Alacoque 
 7:00 AM Elena Figueroa by Dolores Fleming 
  †Anna Ruth Altenhofen by Sharon  
  
Thursday (17th) St. Ignatius of Antioch  
 7:00 AM †Abigail Carbajal by Sandra Garcia & Family 
    
Friday (18th) St. Luke, Evangelist 
 7:00 AM †Becky Acosta by Family 
  †Pablo Alvarez & †Winnie Alvarez by Family 
     
Saturday (19th) St. John de Brébeuf & St. Isaac Jogues  
 7:00 AM Olga Luley by Dolores Fleming   

Alex Galvan 
Alexis Legaretta 
Alfredo H. Garcia 
Amelia P. Avalos 
Angelique Lemke  
Bertha Contreras 
Carlos Martinez 
Consuelo Martinez 
Corrine Griego 
Cruzita Tapia 
Cuco Chavez  
Dominga Flores 
Emma Galvan 
Ernestine Chavez 
Eva Bustillos 
Francisca Snow 
Frank Montoya, Sr.  

Fr. Valentine Jankowski 
Gavin Teran 
Gilbert Robledo 
Gomecindo Angel 
Henry Chavez, Sr. 
Ignacia Rodriguez 
Israel Jude Olivas 
Jack Key 
Jacob Andazola 
Jacob Misquez 
Jose Jimenez 
Larry Baca 
Lucille Chavez 
Lupe Jimenez 
Manuela Duran 
Marshal Eric Olivas 
Mary Jane Duncan 

Mary Jane Jimenez 
Max Griego 
Mickey Marquez 
Mocia Baca 
Ralph Merrill 
Rebecca Castillo 
Rebecca Valenzuela 
Robert M 
Rosemary Hernandez 
Rosemary Tellez 
Ruben Avalos  
Simona Griego 
Sophie Montoya 
Steve Bencomo 
Sylvia Vasquez  
Tony Robles 

William Beltran 

Sunday Collection for October 6, 2019 
$5,157.44 

Second Collection (SVDP)  
was $1,750.28 

Thank you for your generosity! 

 UPCOMING SECOND COLLECTIONS  
October 20, 2019 Mission Sunday 
October 27, 2019 UIM/Projects 2019 

SANCTUARY LAMP:  †Fr. Ronald Burke  
         by Anna Juarez 
ALTAR BREAD:  Your intention here 

St. Genevieve Knights of Columbus will be selling raffle tickets 
after each mass this weekend. Thank you in advance for  

supporting their fundraising efforts.  

                                   Wedding Banns 
                     Gilbert Diaz & Crystal Diaz (3) 
                      Cristobal Rojas & Karla Franco (2) 

Readings for the week of October 13, 2019 
 
Sunday:  2 Kgs 5:14-17/Ps 98:1, 2-3, 3-4 [cf. 2b]/ 
  2 Tm 2:8-13/Lk 17:11-19 
Monday: Rom 1:1-7/Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4 [2a]/Lk 11:29-32 
Tuesday: Rom 1:16-25/Ps 19:2-3, 4-5 [2a]/Lk 11:37-41 
Wednesday: Rom 2:1-11/Ps 62:2-3, 6-7, 9 [13b]/Lk 11:42-46 
Thursday: Rom 3:21-30/Ps 130:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6ab [7]/ 
  Lk 11:47-54 
Friday:  2 Tm 4:10-17b/Ps 145:10-11, 12-13, 17-18 [12]/
  Lk 10:1-9 
Saturday: Rom 4:13, 16-18/Ps 105:6-7, 8-9, 42-43 [8a]/ 
  Lk 12:8-12 
Next Sunday: Ex 17:8-13/Ps 121:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 7-8 [cf. 2]/ 
  2 Tm 3:14—4:2/Lk 18:1-8 

40 Days for Life Campaign through November 3 
Help Save Lives in Las Cruces! 

You can protect mothers and children by joining this worldwide 
mobilization to pray and fast for an end to abortion! Here’s how to 
take part in the 40 Days for Life in our community: Vigil loca-
tion: Outreach at NMSU 3080 Breland Drive, Las Cruces, NM. 
Vigil hours: 11am to 4pm.  Local contact: Call 833.388.Life x 
704 Ann Garcia, ann@southwest.life Learn more-get involved 
and sign up for prayer times by visiting 40daysforlife.com/
lascruces.  

Women’s English ACTS Retreat 
October 24-27, Immaculate Heart of Mary Cathedral 

The ACTS Retreat is a Catholic weekend retreat designed with 
the purpose of engaging Catholics in their faith lives, especially 
within the parish community.  It is not a vacation, but rather an 
opportunity to get away from the pressures of everyday life and 
deepen your relationship with God. If you are interested or have 
any other questions, please call or email Rosie Duran, Director 
at 575-993-2156, rosieduran10@gmail.com. 
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TWENTY-EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                                                                                             OCTOBER 13, 2019 

ADORACIÓN NOCTURNA 
Msgr. Moreno invites you to join Adoración Nocturna every 3rd 
Saturday of the month from 6:30 p.m. to 10 p.m. in the church. 
The next meeting date is October 19.  Everyone is welcome for 
prayer, song, and meditation.  

VIRTUS-Protecting God’s Children  
Safe Environment Workshop at St. Genevieve’s 

A safe environment workshop in English, “VIRTUS-Protecting 
God’s Children” will be held on Saturday, October 19, from 12 
noon to 3 pm in St. Genevieve’s conference room. It is mandatory 
for all catechists, paid staff, and volunteers to attend once every 5 
years. Online registration is required at  www.virtus.org or visit 
the diocesan website at www.rcdlc.org and click on the “Safe En-
vironment” tab. If you need assistance registering, please contact 
the parish office or Yvonne at the Diocese 523-7577. Only those 
who have pre-registered will be permitted to attend the class. 

SPONSOR OF THE WEEK 
Flowerama 

If  you are  interested in placing an advertisement for your business,  
please call 

call  1-800-950-9952 ext. #267 
Personal ads for loved ones can also be placed at this same number.  

2019 UNITED IN MINISTRY CAMPAIGN 
Our Goal-$62,292.70 
Pledged-$35,470.77 

Paid-$29,125.77 
Number of Donors-116 

OCTOBER MONTH OF THE HOLY ROSARY 
Did you know that we pray the rosary Monday through Friday at 
6:30 a.m., 5:30 p.m., as well as on Sunday at 4:30 pm in the 
church. Please join us. Everyone is welcome! 

“COME AND SEE” WEEKEND 
Men who are considering the Franciscan life or some other form 
of religious life are welcome to a Vocation weekend called “Come 
and See” October 18-20 at Holy Cross Retreat Center. You will 
have the chance to learn about St. Francis, speak with other young 
adults who are in formation as well as other active friar. There 
will be time to pray and discern where the Lord is leading you. 
There is no cost for the weekend. For more info, contact Friar 
Mario Serrano OFM Conv. at 210-643-8157 or friarmarioserra-
no@gmail.com to consider joining the fraternity of the Franciscan 
friars. If you know someone who might make good friar, please 
encourage them to attend! 

Visit from Food For The Poor Ministry 
This weekend, Rev. Alfred A. Lopez, O.P. will speak at all the 
services about a ministry providing direct relief to the poor 
throughout Latin America and the Caribbean. Father Lopez will 
share personal witness about Food For The Poor’s mission to care 
for the destitute as a means of living out the Gospel mandate to 
love one another.  Fr. Al Lopez is a priest of the Dominicans 
Province of St. Albert the Great U.S.A. After ordination, Fr. 
Lopez served as a chaplain at the Newman Center at the campus 
of the University of New Mexico in Albuquerque. He then went 
on to begin & complete his dissertation. Fr. Lopez worked as a 
counselor in the Department of Clinical Social Work at the Uni-
versity of New Mexico Hospital. He has taught at Northern Mich-
igan University and at the Dominican College of San Rafael. In 
his role as a speaker for Food For The Poor he also vigorously 
promotes education among the children and young adults. Let’s 
welcome Father Lopez! 

St. Genevieve Gordita Plate Fundraiser 
Saturday, November 16, 2019 

St. Genevieve Parish Hall 
Tickets for our upcoming Gordita Plate Fundraiser have been 
mailed out to our parishioners. Please return ticket money to the 
parish office or drop it in the collection basket in an envelope 
marked “Gordita Money”. The fundraiser will take place at the 
parish hall from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. Tickets are $7 each. Proceeds 
will benefit Projects 2019. Thank you in advance for your partici-
pation in this fundraiser.  

We are in need of singers and a guitarist or pianist for the music 
ministry at  12:30 pm Sunday Mass. Please call the parish office if  
you are able to share your talents with us! 
Necisitamos cantantes y un guitarrista o pianista para el ministerio 
de música para la misa en español a las 12:30pm los domingos. 
Llame a la oficina de la parroquia si puede compartir sus talentos. 

Adult Confirmation Class 
Baptized adults who have not received the Sacrament of Confir-
mation are invited to join us on Mondays at 7 pm for a spiritual 
journey towards discipleship. Deepen your personal relationship 
with God and discover his wonderous love for you as you prepare 
for this transforming sacrament. Call Deacon Lou at 312-6360 or 
Bruce Coryell at 541-0876 for more information.  

Urgent Call for St. Vincent de Paul Ministry 
We Need Help! 

Our St. Vincent de Paul Ministry is in desperate need of volun-
teers to be able to serve those in need.  Every Thursday, the St. 
Vincent de Paul Ministry meets at the parish hall from 9am to 
11am to offer utility assistance, food boxes and clothing vouchers 
to those seeking assistance.  Volunteers are needed in several ca-
pacities including putting together and distributing food boxes, 
stocking the pantry with donated items, and handling paperwork.  
Please contact Margie Rodriguez for more information 575-571-
6230. 

Annual Memorial Mass at St. Joseph Cemetery 
Sunday, November 3, 2019 

Join us for a special Memorial Mass at St. Joseph Cemetery on 
Sunday, November 2nd at 11 a.m. We invite you to bring a 
framed picture of your loved one to Mass on this day and it will 
be placed at a special altar. Please arrive 15 minutes before Mass 
starts so that the picture can be placed on the altar.  
Throughout the month of October, you may write the names of 
your deceased loved ones on the “All Souls Day” donation enve-
lope provided in your set of parishioner contribution envelopes, 
or on the envelopes in the church, and place it, along with your 
donation, in the collection basket. The names of your loved  ones 
will be placed at the altar and remembered during Masses in No-
vember.    

Community Potluck 
St. Genevieve Parish and the St. Genevieve Knights of Columbus 
invite you to a Community Potluck on Wednesday, October 15 at 
the Parish Hall at 6:30 pm. We also invite you topray the rosary at 
the church at 5:30 pm before we start the potluck dinner.  The 
dinner will follow immediately after the rosary.  Please bring your 
favorite dish or dessert. Hope to see you there to share an evening 
of community fellowship.  


